STREET & SEWER COMMITTEE
April 22, 2021

MEMBERS PRESENT ALSO PRESENT
Chairman Olive Alderman Budd
Alderman Dorchinecz Superintendent Mann
Alderman Driskell Jeremy Wilson

' Steve Dorchinecz
MEMBERS ABSENT Traci Bentley
Alderman Skultety

Chairman Olive called the meeting to order at 6:29 P.M.

APPROVE PURCHASE OF MAP CABINETS

Superintendent Mann would like to purchase a filing cabinet to put maps in. They are currently in cardboard
‘boxes. The total for the filing cabinet is $1,313.95. Alderman Budd explained that this purchase as well as the
filing cabinets do not need to be approved as it is within the Superintendents spending limits.

ACCEPT FUEL BIDS
Chairman Olive explained the fuel bid was previously discussed and it had been tabled due to the large increase.
It was explained that the bid reflects the current market prices and will change accordingly.

Motion by Alderman Olive and seconded by Alderman Driskell to recommend to the City Council to approve
the fuel bid from Christian County FS as follows: '
' e Onroad biodiesel  Summer - $2.6222

e Onroad biodiesel  Winter $2.6522

o Off road biodiesel  Summer $2.1916

e Off road biodiesel  Winter $2.2216

¢ Regular unleaded $2.3592
Motion carried 3-0.

PERSHING LIFT STATION REFPAIRS
Superintenderit Mann presented a proposal from Vandevanter Engineering in the amount of $12,958.84 to
replace two 8” Gate Valves at the Pershing Lift Station.

Motion by Alderman Driskell and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to recommend to the City Council to
approve the proposal from Vandevanter Engineering in the amount of $12,958.84 to replace two §” Gate Valves
at the Pershing Lift Station. Motion carried 3-0.

APPROVE REIMBURSEMENT TO WARD 1 FROM WARD V FOR ESTHER/WILKINSON
DRAINAGE PROJECT '

Alderman Dorchinecz advised the Drainage District Attorney and District Board have approved increasing tax
on the property to pay the City back for the work on the Storm Sewer on the Northeast end of Snodgrass. This
could take several years for repayment. Ward I would like to be reimbursed from Ward V and the payments
from the Drainage District would go to Ward V.

Motion by Alderman Olive and seconded by Alderman Dorchincez to recommend to the City Council have
Ward V reimburse Ward I in the amount of $45,000.00, with all future payments received from the Drainage
District to be ptaced in the Ward V fund. Motion carried 2-0. Alderman Driskell abstained.



SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT
R & B Peters Construction will begin sidewalks and curbs in May.

Superintendent Mann advised as of today he no longer has a contract with Watts for his copier and is in need of
a new machine. Chairman Olive will put this on next months agenda.

Motion by Alderman Driskell and seconded by Alderman Olive to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.
Meeting adjourned at 7:24 P M.

Jirh Obive, Chairman
Street & Sewer Committee



